
The Kutinskys 
“As we have therefore opportunity, let us do good unto all men, especially 
unto them who are of the household of faith.” Galatians 6:10
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Home Church: Graham Road Baptist Church 705 Graham Rd. Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44221 Pastor: Michael Lovett

Dear Pastors, Church Families, and Praying Friends,

	 God’s ways are not our ways, and I’m glad for it!

	 Last month, we praised God for His provision of a new (to us) truck, which we needed in order to safely 
pull a travel trailer (more on that later). The short story is the new truck has been in the shop since the first week 
we received it, and is currently awaiting the replacement of the engine! I will send out a short update at the 
conclusion of this adventure detailing the fullness of God’s blessing, but I will share for now that we have seen 
God’s amazing hand at work throughout this process, and we praise Him for it!

	 We have had the privilege of working with Commonground Baptist Camp throughout the entire month of 
July! CBC is a ministry of Southeast Bible Baptist Church in Penfield, NY, and is directly overseen by Pastor Jim 
Krohn, who spends each week at the campground the church rents in Butler, PA serving alongside the staff as 
they minister to young people. CBC provides a Christ honoring, affordable, modestly attired, preaching centered 
camp experience! You may have noticed that those descriptors actually spell out CAMP, and they represent the 
values CBC upholds in their ministry. This year, they celebrated their 25th year of camp! GRBC has supported and 
sent our Juniors and Teens to this excellent camp for several years, and Angela and I have enjoyed serving as 
councilors for a few of those years. As part of the celebration, we were invited to smoke and serve brisket for the 
councilors as a way to show the camp’s appreciation to them. Each of the four weeks, we arrived on Thursday 
afternoon with beef, served the meat at dinner, and stayed for the preaching services that night and the closing 
service the next morning. The second week, Bro. Micah McCurry, the Executive Director of Bible Tracts, Inc. and 
the Camp Evangelist for CBC, invited me to participate as a judge in a fun event he was facilitating for the camp 
staff; a “Chopped” style cooking competition! The event was on Sunday evening. The camp staff, who stay on the 
grounds each weekend, attend morning service at a local church near Butler, then hold an afternoon/evening 
service on the grounds. Bro. Caleb Krohn, the Camp Director, invited me to preach the afternoon service before 
the competition. It was a wonderful time of fellowship, and Angela and I were extremely impressed with the 
quality of the food prepared and presented by the staff, who are mostly teens and a few young adults! We 
appreciate Commonground not only allowing us to be part of their celebration and the behind the scenes aspects 
this month, but also how generously they cared for us while we stayed with them each week! Commonground 
relies heavily on the financial support and prayer partnership of local churches. If you are interested to know more 
about this excellent ministry, visit https://myground.org for more information.

	 We mentioned previously that a family member has allowed us to use their travel trailer (“the RV”) until we 
can purchase one of our own. We praise God for His provision through their generosity! We picked up the RV this 
week as we prepare to head to Dwight, IL to spend the first week of August serving at the Midwest Christian Boys 
Football Camp (“Man Camp”). We have rented a truck (paid for by the dealership and warranty company), since 
ours is awaiting repair. Please pray for safety as we travel and serve at Man Camp! Pray that God would prepare 
the hearts of the preachers, staff, and campers! Pray that souls would be saved through the preaching of His 
Word!
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